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Your Address
The Honourable Mr. Ernie Eves

Dear Premier:

I am a former employee of Bell Sygma and I am writing to you about the pension law provisions proposed in Bill 198.  I am one of many former employees (3000+) who have been transferred to CGI Inc due to a corporate restructure. The corporate restructuring resulted in my employment being transferred to CGI Inc. from Bell Sygma.  CGI does not have a pension plan. I am currently employed with CGI Inc, or have either lost my job or retired from CGI Inc. (change this former text to suit your situation) and have an interest in the sizeable pension surplus in BCE – Bell Sygma pension plan, which belongs to the plan members.  A BCE-Bell Sygma Pension Plan Partial Windup was declared Jan 1, 1999.  

I am deeply troubled by the way that our pension was treated by Bell and Bell Sygma and I believe strongly that all former employees of Bell Sygma are entitled to a fair share of a sizeable pension surplus in the “BCE – Bell Sygma” pension plan account. I realize also that the company established the pension account and that they feel that it belongs to them. We employees of course believe that the monies contributed would otherwise have been paid to us the employees as part of our compensation.

It should be noted that all of the monies in the account were contributed while Bell was a “MONOPOLY” and while Bell was guaranteed a fair rate of return. These monies as such were included as an expense above and beyond Bell’s fair rate of return or contributed by the “rate payers” as part of their regulated telephone bill under the assumption that they were a pension expenses. 

A BCE-Bell Sygma Pension Plan Partial Windup was declared Jan 1, 1999. However, the surplus was not provided to the released employees. If this type of corporate behaviour is allowed to continue, the last two Bell employees will have access to a multi-billion pension plan. Our case is currently before the Ontario Superintendent of Financial Services and we were hoping for a positive outcome consistent with other cases that have required a distribution of our pension plan surplus to us.  In fact our case has been adjourned pending the outcome of the Monsanto decision currently before the Ontario Court of Appeal.

Bill 198 wipes out our claim retroactively, wipes out any decisions or proceedings currently before the Superintendent or the Financial Services Tribunal, and does not allow us to take our case to the courts or elsewhere.  While we do not agree with the change in the law, it is contrary to the principles of any democracy to wipe away our rights after we have proceeded successfully to assert them under the law.  Your Bill 198 requires the Superintendent to make decisions notwithstanding any "rule of law".  This is offensive legislation and I am surprised that your Government has put such laws forward.

I strongly urge you to withdraw the pension provisions of Bill 198, have a proper review conducted and commit that your Government will not support retroactive legislation which takes away people's rights after the fact.  There are many members of our group that are Ontario heartland taxpayers and voters and with an election forthcoming, we strongly urge you to do the right thing and withdraw from this legislation. There are also a significant number of our members that are Quebec residents that also will be impacted by the pension provisions of Bill 198.

Yours truly,

cc:
Janet Ecker ,   and your Local MPP

